Queens Park Precinct Minutes

 

QUEENS PARK PRECINCT ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
7 May 2008
 
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette
 
Convenors:     Simon Swifte and Michael Ahrens
 
Apologies: None recieved       
 
Councillors present: Mora Main, Kerryn Sloane and Ingrid Strewe (briefly)
 
Mayor’s presentation
Mayor Ingrid Strewe briefly addressed the meeting. She is attending the meetings of all precincts and said that she is happy to meet with residents who have an issue they wish to discuss. Tel: 9369 8130
 
Police Report – Inspector Russell Brown, Waverley Police
         crime trends are mostly trending down
         street robberies and bag snatching are prevalent, mostly by people outside the area
         some break and enters in Queens Park 
         have been 8 special police operations in recent months
         community e-mail address now available
 
Question about graffiti – Waverley Council will remove it for a fee unless it is offensive – will be removed quickly in such cases.
 
Centennial Park Report – Geoff Reinhard
         will seek volunteers for bush regeneration in Queens Park
         upgrading of the children’s playground on Darley Rd will be completed by Sept – will include shade, new trees etc.
         upgrading of restaurant area (including playground) in Centennial Park was explained – should be completed by the end of August.
 
Questions about 
         speeding motorists in the Park in the mornings – speed limits need enforcing
         degraded area along Oxford St adjacent to the Park – responsibility of Randwick Council
         crossing at the intersection of Darley Rd and York Rd – under discussion with Randwick Council and RTA.
 
There was praise from a resident about the restoration of bins near Bourke St in Queens Park following the issue being raised last meeting.
 
Election of Committee members
John Gilbert managed this process, after thanking the Committee for their work over the past year. The following were endorsed:
 
Co-convenors: Michael Ahrens and Simon Swifte
Secretary: Roma Gillam
Other Committee members: Ian Close, Peter Cohen, Pearl Grunhard, Kay Smiles, Steve de Szoeke, Bill Sullivan and Robin Workman.
 
Minutes from meeting on 6 February 2008
Accepted
 
Business arising from previous minutes
Letters were written to Council on:
· maintenance of grass verges – response was that residents should maintain them except for the old and frail or where there is an awkward site 

· speed of traffic in Birrell St and some other streets such as Bourke – response was that police did not think there was a major problem as there were few accidents but will monitor Birrell St occasionally 

· sale of Arnold St public land. 

 
Correspondence 
Covered in Business arising.
 
Moriah College sent an e-mail to inform the precinct about events at the school. Nearby residents commended the College for the letterboxing of details of events since late last year.
 
Sale of Arnold St/Bourke St land and proposed design guidelines
Ian Close outlined the issues relating to this. Precinct has been opposing this sale for seven years. He told the meeting that Councillors Main and Sloan have been very supportive and have tried to have the sale decision rescinded.
 
Design guidelines have now been produced by Council and are available for comment until 28 May.
 
Rachele Schonberger, a resident next door to the site in Bourke St, met the Mayor earlier in the day and was advised:
         to write a letter in response to the design guidelines
         Pt Jackson fig must be retained
         could be 2(b) zoning
         that she would try to get Councillors to accept three stories only and nothing above the height of Bourke St
         there would be another vote at Council.
 
There was discussion about the process hopefully extending to at least the Council elections in September when there could be some new Councillors.
 
The following motion was put forward by Ian Close and seconded by Rachele Schonberger 
 
1.   The Precinct reaffirms its opposition to the planned sale of the public land comprising the old Arnold St quarry and the area above it on the cliffline in Bourke St. The Precinct strongly believes that this land should be retained by the council and used for a public purpose such as a small park.
 
2.   If the land is eventually sold by the Council for housing, the Precinct believes that:: 
· the Council should not breach its own planning guidelines for 2(a) residential 

· the small strip of parkland on the Bourke St section of the site should be retained as public space and the Port Jackson fig tree be retained 

· development guidelines for the site should allow for only a single dwelling rising no higher than the ground level of Bourke St. 

 
The motion was carried unanimously (23 present).
 
Rachele also said that she discussed with the Mayor, the idea of planting trees on the site to contribute to the Council’s carbon credits.        
 
Enforcing Council’s planning regulations
For quite some time, a number of residents have been expressing concern about the buildings being approved in Queens Park that are changing the character and amenity of the area and do not appear to comply with Waverley DCP 2006.
 
Some of the complaints include:
         huge houses looking like blocks of flats, changing the streetscape and overshadowing neighbours
         houses taking up the whole site, with little yard and garden and
         garages being built as second houses, making our back lanes into streets.
 
Residents are asking why Council officers do not enforce the DCP, even if there are no objections. In particular, assessment officers do not appear to take heed of the Queens Park Character Study within the DCP and often allow floor-space ratios to be exceeded. 
 
Councillor Main suggested trying to get more input from heritage experts in assessments.
 
It was pointed out that Waverley LGA is by far the most densely populated LGA in Australia and car ownership has been increasing dramatically. Allowing larger buildings on residential blocks contributes to reduced amenity for all Waverley residents.
 
The meeting agreed that the Committee should write to Council on enforcing planning regulations and seeking greater input from heritage experts.
 
Councillor Sloan reported on Frank Sartor’s plans about removing the power of Councillors and residents in the planning process and placing it in the hands of private certifiers. 
 
Street tree removal policy
The meeting was informed that there is a detailed tree management policy on the Council’s website which includes procedures for street tree removal. At the moment, trees are being taped for potential removal and residents need to be aware that they should contact Council to find out what is going on. 
 
General business
John Gilbert asked on behalf of a Denison St resident that parking restrictions on Saturdays be reviewed. It was suggested that one side be unrestricted on Saturdays. The Committee will write to Council about this.
 
Paul Pearce asked who was responsible for parking in Westfield as the area near the post office is not monitored, making it difficult to access two-minute parking for the post office.
 
 
Next meeting: 6 August 2008
 
 

